

TRAVELSAFE COMMITTEE

Parliament House George Street Brisbane Qld 4000 Ph: 61 7 3406 7908 Fax: 61 7 3406 7070

email: tsafe@parliament.qld.gov.au www.parliament.qld.gov.au

Your Ref:

Our Ref: IQ 19

26 February 2009

Mr Paul French Co-convenor Central Business District Bicycle Users Group GPO Box 2104 BRISBANE QLD 4001

Dear Mr French

<u>Inquiry into Smart Growth and Transit Oriented Development to reduce car dependency in south</u> east Queensland

On 23 February 2009, the Clerk of the Parliament received a Proclamation from Her Excellency the Governor dissolving the Legislative Assembly of Queensland. In accordance with the *Electoral Act 1992* a Writ issued by the Governor in Council for a general election of the 89 members of the Legislative Assembly, appoints:

- 1. Monday, 23 February 2009 to be the day of issue of the Writ.
- 2. Saturday, 28 February 2009 to be the cut-off day for electoral rolls for the election.
- 3. Tuesday, 3 March 2009 to be the cut-off day for the nomination of candidates for the election.
- 4. Saturday, 21 March 2009 to be the polling day.
- 5. Monday, 20 April 2009 for the return of the Writ to the Governor.

The Travelsafe Committee was also dissolved effective from 23 February. The work of the committee, including its *Inquiry into Smart Growth and Transit Oriented Development to Reduce Car Dependency in South East Queensland*, is now on hold until new committees are established by the incoming 53rd Parliament. All submissions and other evidence collected by the committee for this inquiry will be made available to a new committee, if appointed, with similar inquiry functions.

I will write to you again with further information following the election and appointment of new committees. In the interim, if you have any questions about the status of your submission or any other aspects of the inquiry, please give me a call or email.

Regards

Rob Hansen

Research Director